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October 31, 2018 

FCM Launches “Reliable Internet for Everyone” 
Campaign 
The campaign calls for the development of a national broadband strategy and long-term 
federal investment in broadband infrastructure  

The Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) has launched the “Reliable Internet for Everyone 
Campaign.” The campaign calls on the Government of Canada to take a leadership position in improving 
access to internet for the two million Canadians currently without reliable fixed or mobile internet 
access, as well as the many more with poor access at speeds significantly below the 50 Mbps download 
speeds identified by the Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications Commission in 2016 as 
Canada’s universal service objective. 

The FCM calls on the Government of Canada to dedicate $400 million per year over the next four years 
to develop a broadband strategy with three pillars: 

• Clear standards and timelines to achieve the CRTC’s universal service objective, as well as a new 
target for rural mobile access. 

• Long-term, predictable funding in rural, remote and northern communities to support local 
governments in planning for reliable service. 

• Affordable and accessible internet in rural communities matching that of large cities – 
guaranteeing access to the hardest-to-serve populations. 

 
FCM is calling on municipalities across Canada to raise local awareness of the campaign. RMA encourages 
members to utilize FCM resources, such as a one-page issue sheet and the Twitter hashtag 
#universalbroadband to get the word out about what improved internet access would mean for your 
community. 
 
RMA continues to be a leader in advocating for improved rural broadband support through the FCM’s 
Rural Caucus, and we look forward to working with FCM to move the campaign forward. 
 
Possibly in response to the launch of the FCM campaign, the Government of Canada has agreed with 
provincial and territorial governments to develop a Canada-wide strategy to improve access to 
high-speed internet service for all Canadians. The development of the strategy will include 
collaboration with municipalities and other stakeholders. RMA will update 
members as more information about the strategy becomes available. 

For enquiries, please contact: 

https://www.canada.ca/en/radio-television-telecommunications/news/2016/12/crtc-establishes-fund-attain-new-high-speed-internet-targets.html
https://fcm.ca/home/issues/telecommunications/reliable-internet-for-everyone.htm?_cldee=Z2VyYWxkQHJtYWxiZXJ0YS5jb20%3d&recipientid=contact-379e2c559bece61180c6005056bc7996-b83420a5c54b4f57bd30c21323062dac&utm_source=ClickDimensions&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=FCM+Voice&esid=4b2532ed-f4c0-e811-80cc-005056bc7996
https://fcm.ca/Documents/issues/universal-broadband-en.pdf
https://twitter.com/hashtag/universalbroadband
https://fcm.ca/home/issues/rural.htm
https://www.canada.ca/en/innovation-science-economic-development/news/2018/10/federal-provincial-territorial-ministers-agree-to-the-principles-of-a-canadian-broadband-strategy-that-will-improve-access-to-high-speed-internet-f.html?_cldee=Z2VyYWxkQHJtYWxiZXJ0YS5jb20%3d&recipientid=contact-379e2c559bece61180c6005056bc7996-b83420a5c54b4f57bd30c21323062dac&utm_source=ClickDimensions&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=FCM%20Voice&esid=4b2532ed-f4c0-e811-80cc-005056bc7996
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